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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Another couple of weeks full of exciting learning at St Stephens. We’ve managed to fit in a class 
trip, wild tribes sessions, guitar lessons, an amazing range of sport (although our first football  
tournament was postponed due to the weather!) a charity day, 7 school clubs each week and a 
Harvest Festival ...alongside all our other daily teaching and learning! We were also delighted to 
welcome colleagues from other AnDaras schools to St Stephens for some training.  This was led by 

our school SENDCo, Mrs Bartlett and our Family Support Advisor, Mrs Baxter. Both ladies are fully qualified to lead 
Team Teach training - this is about Positive Handling Strategies for Pupils with Emotional or Behavioural Difficulties. 
A very positive and informative day was had by all.  
I’ve enjoyed visiting the children in their classes and learning lots of new facts linked to the school theme 
“Community and Inheritance” - thank you for all your support with learning information on the Knowledge 
Organisers and helping at home with homework linked to the theme. Remember to keep checking the website and 
class blogs to see all the fabulous learning your children are involved in… sometimes they come home so tired after 
a busy day and when you ask what they’ve done they reply…”nothing” - rest assured this is definitely not the case! 
I look forward to meeting with you all next week during the parent/carer consultations and sharing all your 
children’s wonderful achievements. I would also like to take this opportunity to wish you all a wonderful half term 
holiday when we get there and fingers crossed for some sunshine! 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  

Maura Furber                             

Attendance 

Week Ending  
4th October 2019 

CLASS F 91.9% 

CLASS 1 96.7% 

CLASS 2 95% 

CLASS 3 96.5% 

CLASS 4 94.8% 

CLASS 5 99.2% 

CLASS 6 96.1% 

CLASS 7 98.6% 

School Improvement 
Over the past two years the Academy staff have undertaken 

action research into how children learn best via a project called 
Visible Learning. This has been based on the ‘Mind Frame’ work 
by John Hattie. After collating our  evidence, trialling different 

strategies and presenting our findings, I was delighted to       
receive the following email this week from Laura McWhinnie 

Regional Director of  Osiris Educational: 
“I would like to congratulate you on your successful application 

to become a Level 2 Visible Learning plus Partner MAT. The case study that you have  
submitted, capturing your journey, was of high quality and provided a deep insight into 
how you have moved from evidence to impact.  This is the first of its kind in the UK.” A 

huge congratulations to all the staff who have worked tirelessly to enable such a          
fantastic result to be achieved. There are 10 ‘Mind Frames’ for this project that have 

been illustrated on the next page of the newsletter. Please don’t hesitate to ask for more 
information if you would like to know more. 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher       Friday 11th October 2019 



Well Pupil Forum have totally 'smashed' 

another charity event. Last week they co-

ordinated, advertised and collected money for 

the Brain Trust. We were delighted to support 

this charity event that has come about due to 

one of our parents, Emma Johnson, celebrating 

her daughter going into Year 1 at school. This 

is a momentous occasion as Emma was 

diagnosed with a brain tumour in pregnancy 5 

years ago. The money raised will go to fund 

research and support families just like Emma’s. 

Thank you for your generosity we have raised 

£161.10 in our 'Grey for a Day' event.  

        

 

 

History Trip 

Last week Year 1 and 2 visited 

Launceston Castle and The 

Lawrence House Museum. Each of 

the classes have been learning 

about Launceston and Cornwall as 

part of their theme learning and this 

was a great way to bring the learning to life, making links with 

the 'real world'.  

Our Reading Dog 
St Stephens Community Academy is excited to offer pupils an opportunity to 
participate in a special reading program. This program gives pupils the 
opportunity to interact with a trained registered therapy dog while at school, to 
help improve their reading skills by interacting and reading to the therapy dog. 
‘Stanley’ is a gentle black Labrador, who will be coming into school on a Tuesday 
morning. He is well cared for and responsibly owned and trained as a ‘Pets for 
Therapy’ dog. Stanley has had extensive training in working with young children 
and is socially confident with children and adults, including groups. He is 
confident in a range of different environments and does not react to sudden 
noise or movement, he is extremely calm and relaxed. This week  all the readers 
sent him to sleep! 

Lost Property 

Please pop into the 

office if you           

recognise any of the 

items pictured...we 

are building up quite 

a collection of       

special belongings. We will hold onto them until half 

term and then if not claimed we will take to a local 

charity shop. 



Harvest Festival 

On Thursday we held a whole school Harvest 
celebration, each class shared a song, poem or reading 
with confidence and enthusiasm. Thank you to the 
teachers for all your hard work preparing the children 
for this special event. Check out the website for more 
pictures! 

We were delighted to welcome Rev Malcolm Jones who shared a special message 
with us -all based around the letters that spell 'HARVEST!", two of our school governors and the 'Open the Book' 
group who visit KS1 every week to share stories from the Bible also attended. It was lovely to perform for them as 

a thank you for all their wonderful efforts and support of the school. 

A huge thank you for all your donations for our Harvest Festival (including a large 
donation from Tesco) once again your generosity has been overwhelming. The year 6 

pupils sold the produce in the afternoon and all proceeds made will be donated to 
Launceston Food bank. This is a school charity that is 
very dear to our school community. Not only do they 

help provide food for our breakfast club but they are a 
great support for many members of our local 

community and their families. Rev Malcolm, who is also a manager at the Food 
Bank, thanked everyone for their community support. 

Multi-Skills 

 

Year 5 are really enjoying 

the multi-skills we have 

been learning with the Are-

na PE team.  This half term 

we have been learning multi skills and as part of that 

this week we have practiced Rugby skills, using the tag 

belts for find-

ing space, tack-

ling and avoid-

ing tackles. 

 

Maths Mastery with Manipulatives. 

In Year 3 we have been learning how to find one, ten 

and one hundred more or less than a given number. 

We've been having lots of 

practice with base 10 equip-

ment so that we can see 

clearly what happens when 

we do this. Using the base 10 

has been particularly useful when we have faced calcula-

tions which involve bridging over ten 100 (e.g. 1 more than 

639 or 10 more than 192).  

Investigating helpful  

microbes 

Year 6  investigated 

whether the yeast ( a 

helpful microbe) would 

grow faster with or with-

out sugar ( which is a 

food source). We meas-

ured the height of each solution every 5 minutes. The 

results were fascinating: we 

found that the yeast solution 

with the sugar grew the quick-

est because the yeast used the 

sugar as food. 



Guitar Lessons 
 

Last week in Year 4 we had our third guitar lesson 
with Mrs Gilbert. Here are pictures of us playing 
Blues music! We have been learning how to play 
the different strings along to a rhythm. We are 

learning new skills and building our musical 
knowledge each week. 

www.booktrust.org.uk 

Reading is always one of our key priorities at St Stephens.  

Learning to read and reading to learn must never be under-

estimated as a life long skill that enables children to achieve 

new things, discover new facts and become absorbed in 

amazing adventures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We aim to develop a love of reading from the very early days 

and this can definitely be seen when the Foundation Class  

received their free Book Trust reading packs this week. 

Child-Led Learning                                                                                                                                                                                                   

In the Foundation Stage we like to follow the children's interests. Lots of children 

showed an interest in home maintenance and builders so we have planned some 

enrichment activities around the idea. So far the children have enjoyed lots of 

activities such as; building pic-

tures on the iPads/computer, 

water play with the guttering, 

wood working skills (sawing, 

hammering, screwing), building 

with various building equipment (marble runs, cubes, blocks, Lego) 

and have also enjoyed role playing as builders and carrying out 

home maintenance in the home corner.  

 Learning about our sense of smell 

Mrs Fry brought in lots of herbs and spices for Class 7 to smell. We smelt lavender, rosemary, mint and thyme. She 

also brought in spices like cinnamon and cloves. It was a surprise how different the smells were. In Wild Tribe we 

gathered more things that had a nice smell. We found petals, grass, raspberries and leaves.  Back in class we chose 

which ones we wanted and mixed them together to make a perfume. They all had a lovely smell! We then had an 

idea to see if we froze them, would they still smell nice in the morning. So we did. When 

we got them out, we could still smell them even though they were frozen. 



Attendance 

During Parent’s Meetings next week, we will be giving you a copy of your child’s attendance data. Our school 

target is 97.3 % and as you know we have attendance rewards for both classes and individual pupils to encourage 

good attendance. 

 If your child arrives after the 8.55 bell but before 9.15 they will receive a late mark. If they arrive after 9.15 they 

will be marked as an unauthorised absence for the morning session. 

Please notify us as soon as possible if your child is unwell and we can record this as an authorised absence. If we 

do not receive a reason (we will try to contact ALL contacts for your child) the absence will be unauthorised.  

Holiday will only be authorised in exceptional circumstances, please email or write to the Head. 

We are happy to give medication e.g. calpol if your child has a cold but is well enough to come to school. Please 

bring medication to reception and fill out a form. 

Please try and keep medical/dental appointments outside school hours. Where this is not feasible, please take 

your child out of school for as little time as possible. 

The reason we try to achieve good attendance is not about the school target – it is for your child’s future.  

 Attendance of 90% equates to one day off a fortnight, 80%  is one day a week. 

 The higher the overall absence rate, the lower the likely level of attainment at the end of KS2. 

 Pupils with no absence are 1.3 times more likely to achieve Age Related Expectations or above, and 3.1 
times more likely to achieve Greater Depth Standard or above, than pupils that missed 10-15% of all 
sessions. 

 73% of pupils who have over 95% attendance achieve 5 or more GCSEs at grades 9-4Being fifteen minutes 
late every day is one and a quarter hours a week missed, often phonics in KS1. 

 
We work closely with the Education Welfare Officer to monitor termly attendance and she will contact families 
where attendance is a persistent problem. Please remember, if you have any problems getting your child to school 
regularly – come and talk to us, we are happy to help. 

 



        

 

 

        

 

 

 


